
Objection Reviewing Officer 

USDA Forest Service Southern Region 

160 Zillicoa St., Suite A 

Asheville,NC 28801 

February 27, 2022 

Cynthia Simonds 

Re: Commenting on Nantahala and Pisgah NFs Plan Revision #43545 

To Objection Reviewing Officer: 

I am a resident of Black Mountain, N.C., and I am passionate about our natural spaces. I am a 

member of the Garden Club of America, the Black Mountain Beautification Committee, and a 

volunteer with several local organizations promoting greenways, pollinator gardens, and native 

plants. I am a grandmother, a gardener, a beginning bird watcher, an enthusiastic hiker, and an 

occasional biker. 

The motto of the U.S. Forest Service is ''To sustain the health, diversity, and productivity of the 

Nation's forests and grasslands to meet the needs of present and future generations." There is 

no substitute for protecting existing old-growth forests, and every inch of them needs to be 

protected. In addition, more area needs to be designated to grow old and become old- growth. 

Large, older trees have been found to grow faster and absorb carbon dioxide more rapidly than 

younger, smaller trees. Native forests, in terms of their value as carbon storage, significantly 

outweigh their value as pulp and timber. When you add that to the value of biodiversity and 

water, it's pretty clear what forest policy should be. Old growth forests should not be touched, 

there are just too few of them left. 

https://www.highlandsnews.com/local-news/final-revision-nantahala-pisgah-forest­

management-plan-released 

https://biologicaldiversity.org/w/news/press-releases/forest-service-proposes-quadrupling­

timber-harvests-in-countrys-most-popular-national-forest-2022-01-21/ 



















Forest Service arbitrarily and capriciously decided not to study the Craggy proposal in detail. 

Instead, it placed over 5,000 acres of Craggy's most important conservation and recreation 

areas in the Matrix Management Area without any analysis or explanation. 

The Forest Service failed to fully analyze the proposal with the most widespread public, 

community, political, and stakeholder support, and it offered absolutely no concrete 

explanation or analysis in the Forest Plan for this decision. 

The Forest Service must amend the plan to The Forest Service failed to properly evaluate 

approximately 5,000 acres of forest in the proposed Craggy National Scenic Area and 

Craggy/Big ivy section of Pisgah National Forest in its draft ROD and FEIS. It also failed to 

include these key conservation and recreation areas in its Forest Scenic Area designation. 

Accordingly, the Forest Service must amend its plans to include 5,000 acres of Snowball 

Mountain, North Fork, Shope Creek, and Ox Creek in its Forest Scenic Area. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Cynthia Simonds 


























































































